
If you have anything for the December newsletter, please email liz.channell59@gmail.com  

Our next Bingo session will be on  
Friday 11th November at the Village 

Hall.   
Come and join us for a fun evening 
and a chance to win cash prizes! 
Doors open at 7pm, ‘Eyes Down’ at 

7.30pm 

Hinderclay Little Ernie Winners for October. 

1st 241 Annie Lyons 

2nd  2 Megan Aves 

3rd 142  Jodie Guest 

4th 149  Francesca Ward 

Congratulations to the winners! 

If you would like to be in with a chance to win 

cash prizes every month and support our     

Village Hall, please contact  

Linda Aves on 01379 898512 

ST MARY’S CHURCH SERVICES 

 
10 November 2024 – Act of Remembrance – 9.30am – Mr Ken Smith 

26 November 2024 – Family Service – 9.30am – Mr Ken Smith 
 

Do try to join us on the 10 November at 9.30am as we remember the men from our village that went 
to war and never came home.  It is good that we can stop for 2 minutes to remember all those who 
fought and died; those who were damaged by these wars; and to remember and give thanks for all 
those who returned home. 
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 Christmas Bazaar 
 

Saturday 30th November 
Hinderclay Village Hall 

2:00 - 4:00 p.m. 
Tombola - Raffle - Cakes -Produce 

Books & Games 
Refreshments 

We are hoping that Father  
Christmas will find time in his busy 

schedule to pay us a visit 

If you would like to 
have a table to sell 
you own crafts  
(£5 per table) just 
let Linda (898512) 
or Kate (898562) 
know. 

PARISH COUNCIL meeting on Thursday 
14th November at 7.30pm in the Village 
Hall 

PATRICK’S FUNDRAISER FOR PANCREATIC     

CANCER UK 

I’m Skydiving on November 16th for Pancreatic 

Cancer Awareness Month. 

As you know I was diagnosed with PC in December 

2023, having gone through chemo and                

radiotherapy to stop the tumour from growing or 

spreading, I am now hoping to raise some much 

needed money to help continue research.  Kathryn 

is also jumping with me and her friend Justina who 

lost her father to Pancreatic Cancer. 

 

If you would like to sponsor Patrick, Please call 

him on 07970023370 or 01379 898512 

Hinderclay    
Village Hall 
AGM will take 
place on  
Wednesday 13th 
November 2024 
at 7.30pm.  
Please come 
along and hear 
about what we 
have been up to 
over the past 12 
months and have 
a say about what 
events you would 
be interested in 
over the coming 
year.  We would 
welcome your 
ideas and sup-
port .            
Light   refresh-
ments will be 
available after 
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          GREEN FINGERS GARDEN CLUB 

The November meeting for Green Fingers Garden Club will be on 20th November at 7.30 pm  in Hinderclay Village Hall 
and we have Tom Hoblyn, a local Garden Designer, giving a talk on  "Gardening in East Anglia". There will be our usual 

Raffle,  bring and buy plants table and refreshments. 
We are planning to have a Christmas Social evening on11th December with "Call my Bluff". 

More about that in the December Newsletter.  

For any further information  please contact Val Forge on 01379 898270  

HINDERCLAY DEFIBRILLATOR 

It is the Yellow Box located by the main door 

of the Village Hall.  Remember to take your 

mobile phone - give the 999 operator these 3 

words and it will give them the location of 

the defibrillator box. 

UNLOADS - CABS - FIZZLE  the postcode is 

IP22 1HX 

Village Hall Bookings 

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30-7pm Contact Clare 

Brinkley 01379 890 709 

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9-10.30am and   Satur-

day morning 9.00-10.30am Contact Alyze 07518 262697 

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact 

Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact 

Val Forge 01379 898270 

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start.  Future dates in  

newsletter  

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings 7.30 Contact Vicki 

07476 762125 

Yoga: Monday evenings 6-7pm Contact Abigail Jackson 

07557 794928 

Botesdale Health Centre 

Question: Please can you explain the different 
options available for requesting repeat                 
prescriptions? Are there options you would        
recommend for someone who  is registered for 
online services and someone who is not? 

Answer: Requesting repeats can be done online, 
through Patient Access or NHS App (the latter 
would be the preferred option).  Alternatively,  
patients can request by putting it in writing with 
name, date of birth and medication they wish to 
order in the letter box at the front of the surgery. 
With the new system, within the dispensary, we do 
not automatically print repeats slips   anymore  as 
we are trying to reduce paper.  If  
patients wish for one to be printed for them, the 
counter staff will be happy to do so.  Please  
remember we need at least 5 working days’  
notice before your Prescription will be ready to 
collect.    
We also offer an automatic service for patients 
who are on regular medication, if you are  
interested and would like more information please 
speak to a member of the dispensary team.  We 
only accept telephone ordered orders for delivery 
to housebound patients only. 

Hinderclay Coffee Morning 

The next coffee morning will be held on  

Thursday 14th November  

and every second  Thursday in the month, at The Village 

Hall in  

Hinderclay from 10.30am 

Everyone is welcome and you can  enjoy a   coffee/tea 

and a chat. 

Further enquiries from Len on 01379 898867 

HINDERCLAY FEN TRUST   
I have been asked to remind everyone that the trust is 
there to help anyone living in the village that may have 
a need.  If you are  
unable to contact the Rev Cathy Bladen (or any other 
Trustee) please let me know and I can pass on your re-
quest. Please be assured of confidentiality at all 
times.  Kate Rose – Church Warden – 898562. 

 
It is with great sadness that we report the death 
of Debbie Ashford Clarke. Debbie lost her       
battle against cancer on the evening of the 30            
September. Her funeral will take place at the West Suffolk 
Crematorium, Risby, on Tuesday 5   November at 1pm. Our 
deepest sympathy, thoughts and prayers are with Shaun, 
Kerry, Daniel and all her family. 


